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This bulletin highlights determinations by the Nova Scotia Utility and Review Board (the “Board”) 
that affect industry.  This publication is not a legal document.  It contains general information and 
is provided for the convenience and guidance in applying the Insurance Act (Chapter 231 of the 
Revised Statutes of Nova Scotia, 1989) (the “Act”), and Regulations.  In all circumstances 
reference should be made to the legislation. 
 

 
Change to Rate Filing Requirements for Automobile Insurance 

 
The Nova Scotia Utility and Review Board (the “Board) has approved the following change to  
the Rate Filing Requirements for Automobile Insurance, specifically as they apply to: 
  

Section 155(G) - Prior Approvals, including Mandatory Filings 
Section 155(H) - Expedited Approval 
Section 155(B) - Overall Decrease 

 
Existing: 
 
“Three hard copies must be submitted to the address noted below:” 
 
Revised: 
 
“One hard copy must be submitted to the address noted below:” 
 

Nova Scotia Utility and Review Board 
3rd Floor, Summit Place 
1601 Lower Water Street 
Halifax, Nova Scotia B3J 3P6 
 

 
This change is effective immediately. 
 
Any questions or concerns relating to the revised filing requirements can be directed to Bruce 
Kiley, Clerk of the Board, (bruce.kiley@novascotia.ca)  
 


